RUSH TOWNSHIP MINUTES

Rush Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, February 17, 2025 at 7:00 PM at the
Township Building in North Lewisburg. Present were Cinda K. Bailey and Ed Funderburgh.

Ed called the meeting to order and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes of the meeting held on February 3, 2025 were approved as read.

The following receipts totaling $2,901.93 were reported:

06-2025 SNYDER FUNERAL HOME 500.00
07-2025 JOHN RUSSELL 180.00
08-2025 CHILES-LAMAN FUNERAL & CREMATION SERVICE 500.00
09-2025 VERNON FUNERAL HOMES INC. 500.00
10-2025 CHAMPAIGN COUNTY AUDITOR 1221.93

The following bills totaling $7,058.61 were presented for payment:

07-2025 UNITED STATES TREASURY 270.78
08-2025 OHIO BUREAU OF WORKERS’ COMPENSATION 115.37
05-2025 O.P.E.RS. 1827.05
6727 RANDY L. HUNT 1592.51
6728 NORTH LEWISBURG WATER & SEWER 65.00
6729 PIONEER RURAL ELECTRIC CO. 48.44
6730 MCAULIFFE'S ACE 39.28
6731 HERITAGE COOPERATIVE 866.86
6732 LANTZ SALES COMPANY 1750.00
6733 AIM MEDIA MIDWEST OPERATING, LLC 28.80
6734 HANLEY PRINT & PROMOTIONS 172.77
6735 CHAMPAIGN COUNTY ENGINEER 114.55
6736 AES OHIO 25.34
6737 AES OHIO 141.86

Cinda moved to pay the bills, Ed seconded the mation. All in favor. Fiscal officer instructed to issue

warrants for the same.

Correspondence was gone over.



Old Business:

There was no Old Business.

New Business:

The Trustees discussed the Champaign County Engineer’s 2025 Resurfacing Program.

Cinda made a motion to have the following roads chipped and sealed: Bullard Rutan, Corbett, Gilbert,
Glendenning, Lincoln, Martin, McColly, Park and Fountain Park. Ed seconded the motion. Roll call was
taken. Allin favor. Motion passed.

Cinda made a motion to approve the 2025 Permanent Appropriations. Ed seconded the motion. Roll
call was taken. Allin favor. Motion passed.

The fiscal officer reported that she had to stop payment on 500 checks that she recently ordered
because they were lost by UPS. New checks were ordered and received in two days. The fiscal officer
explained a service that Park National Bank offers that is called Positive Pay and ACH Debit Block. These
services would protect the township against being a target of payment fraud attempts. After some
discussion, no decision was made.

The fiscal officer reported that the township has received a new computer and printer through the State
of Ohio. All of the hardware from the present computer needs to be transferred to the new computer
within 60 days. The fiscal officer stated that she will need some assistance with this transfer. Cinda
made a motion to allow up to $250.00 to reimburse someone to help with this transfer. Ed seconded
the motion. Roll call was taken. All in favor. Motion passed.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 3, 2025 at 7:00 PM.

Being no further business, Cinda made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ed.

Respectfully Submitted,
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